# RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

#### **BOWLING GREEN TOWNSHIP**

**BOARD OF TRUSTEES** 

May 30, 2023

Bowling Green Township Board of trustees opened this regular meeting at 7:00pm with roll call. All trustees and fiscal officer (FO) were present.

<u>Visitors:</u> Ryan Lang, Carla Smith, Pete Smith, Cindy Glaub, Tim May, Ben Lindsey, Doug FShannon Duval, Jack Ward, Ed Monroe, Tom Robb, Austin Sigman, BJ Cottrill, Don Watkins

Trustee Hupp made a motion to pay the bills; sign purchase orders and blanket certificates, and the bank statement. Trustee VanBuren seconded the motion. Motion Carried. It is lawfully certified that the amount \$10,380.83 is lawfully appropriated to pay the bills by the fiscal officer.

6720	Pleasant Valley Limestone	\$242.76
6721	Mar-Zane Inc.	\$190.50
6722	Lowes Companies,Inc.	\$27.48
6723	Englefield Oil Co.	\$348.97
6724	HYDRO SUPPLY COMPANY	\$127.71
6725	BEN HUPP	\$450.00
6726	JENNIE DUVAL	\$450.00
6727	STUART MACK	\$331.22
6728	Daniel VanBuren	\$225.00
6729	BEN HUPP	\$56.52
6730	MNCO	\$248.20
6731	BRIAN JAMES COTTRILL	\$1,220.44
6732	JENNIE DUVAL	\$1,283.46
6733	JOHN E HOFFER	\$1,131.59
6734	BENJAMIN C HUPP	\$905.84
6735	STUART MACK	\$743.26
6736	DANIEL NELSON VANBUREN	\$903.67
6737	JACK WARD	\$308.44
6738	DONALD W WATKINS	\$1,185.77
		\$10,380.83

<u>Correspondence</u>: Single trash hauler company, Winn (formally Adkins), has offered a contract extension with a slight increase. Standard service increase would be \$1.25, senior service increase would be \$1.15. Trustees would like to talk to the assistant prosecutor to see if an extension is required to remain at the same price.

The tree removal company should be taking down the trees next week on the lot where the new building will go. They will be cutting and removing all trees and branches and grinding the stomps.

<u>Safety:</u> The road crew is mowing along the roads and spraying weeds where needed. There is a problem with a culvert on Rankin Rd, south of 70. Trustee Mack will get the paperwork started for the county to help us out with it.

**Zoning:** Zoning inspector Jack Ward reported he responded to 15 phone calls and 6 emails. He took care of a lot split on Cooperider RD and issued a permit for a new build on Rankin.

<u>Unfinished Business</u>: Trustees have not been able to find an engineer to help with the new building and the county engineer has not marked the corners of the property.

### - 2 -

# RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

### **BOWLING GREEN TOWNSHIP**

**BOARD OF TRUSTEES** 

May	30	2023
IVIAV	- 21/-	$Z(UZ_{\bullet})$

The township will not be receiving money for the road grant they applied for. The board will accept bids for chip and seal on Somerset Road and Honda Hills RD. Trustee Hupp made a motion to place a legal notice to accept and open bids at the next regular meeting on June 26, 2023. Trustee Mack seconded the motion. All in favor.

<u>Public Comment:</u> Carla Smith asked when the road crew would be mowing the grass along Mt. Hope. She said its hard to see deer crossing with the grass so high. The road crew is currently working on mowing and should have it done in the next few days. Carla also said there was about 15 tires dumped. The road crew will go out and pick them up and take them into the county.

Trustee Hupp made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Trustee VanBuren seconded the motion. With <u>Business</u> complete, the board adjourned at 7:36pm

Ben Hupp-President

Stuart Mack-Vice President

Daniel VanBuren- Trustee

Jennie Duval-Fiscal Officer